

BACCS Meeting

April 17, 2025

6:00pm Junction Sixteen

In Attendance: John Osborne, Elizabeth Taylor, Samantha Langley, Jennifer D'Aubin, Caroline Perriman, Trudy White, Carrie Ness, Holly Kaulbach, Zach Van Wagner, Nancy Price, Harrison Murphy, Steve Raftery, Dustin Enslow

Absent: Ted Agombar

John called the meeting to order at 6:03pm.

Agenda Additions/Deletions:

Harrison asked to add Cyprus Walk.

Review of March Minutes: Minutes were reviewed by all in attendance. Harrison made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Holly seconded. Carried.

Business Arising: None.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Finance: Elizabeth

Things are getting caught up and moving forward.

VIC-Tourism: Jennifer

Not sure if the grant for the VIC employee was applied for, she is going to reach out to Kirk.

Development Committee: Nancy

All trail signs are done and will be up shortly.

VCU Grant previously applied for was not approved.

A reminder of the 3 track & field events happening in town May 15/16; May 23/24; May 30/31

The lot by the pool has been approved for BACCS to use for food trucks/vendors.

Maps are being produced with business names and hours of operation, 300 of these are being printed to give to coaches etc. in attendance at the Track & Field events. Jennifer made a motion for the Chamber to pay \$65 to have these maps printed to pass out on 8.5 x11 paper. Holly seconded. Carried. Further discussion about how exactly to distribute these will take place at the next Development Committee meeting specifically to discuss the Track & Field events.

Ciderfest: No report.

Membership: John

New prices are posted on the website. Membership renewal reminders for 2025/2026 will be emailed out next week. The bank account is set up for auto deposit so there should be no issue with receiving renewals.

LUTT: No report.

Commerce Committee: Trudy

She showed everyone at the meeting some new marketing materials the committee is working on, posters and flyers with the slogan 'You're Welcome Here'. They are still a new committee getting off the ground but things are moving forward.

NEW BUSINESS:

Host Councillors Consultation:

Discussion took place about the possibility of BACCS hosting a 'Town Hall' Forum of sorts in an effort to bring the community together to discuss local events, the idea would be to have Councillors present and invite the public. The event would be held in a public location in town and either in the evening or on a weekend in hopes of including as many people as possible. This will be discussed further at the May meeting where we will pick a date and location.

Cyprus Walk: Harrison

Flags will be up in May, Dustin has donated these. Harrison is working on having County banners installed. He is in need of an additional \$55.21 to pay for bracket bolts for the banners, Dustin offered to pay for those as well.

John called to adjourn the meeting at 6:39pm

Next meeting is May 15, 2025 at the Devenney Room.